
M-I-N-U-T-E-S 
Curriculum Committee 

Thursday, April 10, 2003 
11:00 a.m. 

 
Present: Larry Howard (Chair), Chris Stuart, Bob Hammaker, Cadet Ryan Libhart, Mark 

Sekelick, Nader Bagheri, Steve Kreta (non-voting), and Pat Harper (Recorder, non-
voting) 

 
Guest:  Jay Christofferson 
 
Absent: Dan Lintz, Jim Wheeler, Tim Lynch, Bruce Boylen, and Debbie Fischer (non-voting) 
 
∼ The meeting was called to order by Chairperson Larry Howard at 11:00 a.m. 
 
∼ Mark Sekelick motioned that the minutes of April 1, 2003 be approved; Nader Bagheri 

seconded the motion.  The minutes were unanimously approved (6-Yes/0-No).   
  
∼ Dr. Jay Christofferson spoke about assessment.  It is a responsibility that the faculty must 

address.  Bob suggested that the Assessment Committee should review the assessments prior to 
review by the Curriculum Committee.  Jay expects the Assessment Committee to provide the 
plans to meet outcomes and objectives.  Each department needs to provide an assessment plan 
for each of its programs.  Bob Hammaker, the new president of the Academic Senate, stated that 
the Executive Committee will address the topic of assessment at the next meeting in the fall. 

 
∼ CCR 03/03-03 and CCR 03/03-04 HUM 105 Spanish I and HUM 205 Spanish II – Change 

Course Designations to LAN 110 and LAN 115.   One assessment plan for both courses was 
presented to the committee for approval.  The committee determined that each course needs a 
separate assessment plan that lists the competencies that will be accomplished when each course 
is completed.  Mark motioned that the assessments be sent back to René Viargues for revision; 
Chris seconded the motion.   The unanimous vote was 6-Yes/0-No. 

 
∼ The next meeting will be held next semester. 
 
∼ The meeting was adjourned at 11:59 a.m. 
  

Respectfully submitted, 
 
 

Pat Harper, Recorder 
 
cc: Tuuli Messer, Chair, Academic Senate 

Dr. Jay Christofferson, Vice President, Academic Affairs 
Laura Layton, Exec. Asst. to VPAA 


